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SASA NEWSLETTER May 2019 

Patrons: Sam Nhlengethwa, Conrad Theys, Hayden Proud 

President:  Audrey Innes 
president@sasa-artists.co.za  

Secretary: Liz Pearson – PO Box 2574, Clareinch, 7740.  021 671 8941 secretary@sasa-artists.co.za 

Treasurer: Mike Forrester – PO Box 2574, Clareinch, 7740.  Tel 021 761 6357 treasurer@sasa-artists.co.za      

 

 Diary 

MAY Thursday  30 Monthly Meeting: Christopher Reid Demo and Talk 

JUNE Saturday 8 Winter Workshop: Tony Durrheim 

 Saturday 29 Life Drawing: First of five 

Every production of an artist should be the expression of an adventure of his soul.  

W. Somerset Maugham 

 

 Letter from the President 

Dear Members, 

Another month marked off the calendar.  They say 
‘Time Flies When You’re Having Fun’.  Sometimes I think 
it should just be ‘Time Flies!’. 

We had a pleasantly successful 
Members’ 1 exhibition with a 
total of 65 sales amounting to 
R105 205; this versus Members’ 
1 2018 of 51 sales at R82 734.  
Many thanks to the charming 
Cindie Ah-Ling for a delightful 
opening address. 

The comments we got from the 
public were extremely 
encouraging and It was great to 
see a lot of our new members 
exhibiting. Well done to all those who sold. 

Next up is selection weekend, mark it in your diary now 
if you haven’t already done so.   3 and 4 August and get 
painting your three works for submission….  Selection 
weekend is, of course, when your work is judged for 
possible inclusion in our prestigious Annual Exhibition. 

In the past visits to various artists’ homes, studios and 
different venues and galleries have been arranged.  
Thanks to Helen van Stolk who has helped arrange 
these very popular visits.  This year we are looking into 
arranging a visit to Ellerman House on either the 12 or 
13 June at 2pm.  Ellerman House has a hugely  
impressive collection of old SA masters and a fabulous 
contemporary gallery - it is one of the largest private 
collections of art in SA.   

Costs for this are quite high, so we need to establish 
numbers before we can give the go-ahead.  A half-hour 
tour, which includes an afternoon tea, could cost 
around R600 depending on numbers.  The afternoon 
tea is part of the tour and not negotiable and includes 

a selection of savouries, pastries and scones plus a glass 
of fine South African MCC. We have to firm up dates 
very soon, so if you’re serious about wanting to attend, 
email me soonest president@sasa-artists.co.za and 
we’ll get this in the diary (or not). 

John Pace gave us an exceptional 
and amusing talk on his trip to 
Florence in February this year.  What 
a wonderful opportunity and thank 
you, John, for sharing it with us. 

And we need your help. 

The current website/facebook/blog 
portfolio, which includes writing for 
and keeping the Website up to date, 
was formerly Libby Harrison’s role.  
Although no longer on the council, 

Libby has kindly agreed to keep going with this portfolio 
until we find a replacement who is a bit more savvy 
than us at the computer stuff!  

If you are or know someone who knows Website ‘stuff’ 
and will be enthused to volunteer their services, please 
do make yourself/them known to us.  Email me at 
president@sasa-artists.co.za.  

Talking of changing of the guard, I want to just remind 
everyone that there are a couple of Council Members 
who will be resigning at the end of this year.  We really 
encourage you to look at ‘doing your bit’ for the society 
and possibly coming on board now to shadow those 
members so you know what’s going on.  

I look forward to seeing you all at next month’s meeting 
when we have the very talented Chris Reid talking and 
demo-ing for us. 

Until then, be creative; be kind. 
 

Audrey Innes
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 Member News and Happenings  

The noticeboard is put up at every monthly meeting and the latest news from the art world posted for your information.  
You are invited to bring along your own bits of information to post on the board.   Members are also welcome to put up 
notices advertising their art related products or classes.  If you have any news you would like to share, email 
secretary@sasa-artists.co.za.   We have included a list of art teachers at the end of this newsletter, so if you would like 
your name added to the list, please email secretary@sasa-artists.co.za.   

This month we welcome to the following new members:  

▪ Shafina Jaffer 

▪ Piet Kooy 

▪ Charlotte Potgieter 

▪ Sebastiaan Theart 

▪ Beatrix Kirsten 

▪ Sandra de Bruin 

▪ George Rodinis 

▪ Jamie Edwards 

▪ Penny de la Plain 

 

We look forward to meeting you all. 
 
Our condolences go to, firstly, the family of long time 
member, Pat Puttergill who passed away in March.  
Pat had been a member of the society for nearly 32 
years so she will be missed by many of us.  Secondly, 

Ian Fletcher, past member and husband of Elinor 
Fletcher, passed away last month.  Ian was a regular in 
our library, always there with a smile.  Our best wishes 
go to both these members’ families and friends

 

Currently on at the Iziko Museums of South Africa is Irma Stern’s ‘Arab Priest’: Image and Context.   

Irma Stern’s ‘Arab Priest’: Image and Context marks 
the return of the Arab Priest artwork to South Africa 
which is on loan for a year. The artwork will first be 
seen at the Iziko South African National Gallery, and 
will then travel to the new Javett Art Centre as part of 
its inaugural exhibition of 100 iconic South African art 
works.  The return of the painting is in terms of the 

agreement signed between the South African Heritage Resources Agency (SAHRA) and the Qatar Museums Authority 
(QMA), which now owns the painting. 

The purchase of Irma Stern’s Arab Priest (1945) by the QMA for its planned Orientalist Museum in Doha is the first-ever 
acquisition of a work of art representing a Muslim subject by a major South African artist for a prestigious art museum 
in the Arab world. So, before it heads back to the Middle East to its new home in Doha, why not make your way to the 
National Gallery to see this iconic piece as well as all the other artworks on show. 

 

Please remember to let us have any changes in 
your details.  Check your ‘spam’ boxes every 
now and then to see if any SASA correspondence 
has found its way into them.  All attachments are 

sent as pdf files and are easily downloaded.  Please 
read them in full and then if there is something you 
don’t understand, you can contact the relevant 
organiser. 

 

 

 SASA Programme - What’s on  

Monthly Meetings 

SASA Monthly Meetings are held at the Athenaeum, Boundary Terraces, off Campground Road, Newlands, on the last 
Thursday of every month at 19h00. Entry is R10 for members and R20 for guests, including refreshments.  We encourage 
you to attend these meetings, find out what’s going on in your society and connect with your fellow artists.  
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Thursday 25 April:  Talk by John Pace: On Drawing in Florence, Italy:   
John Pace gave an entertaining and informative talk at the last monthly meeting on his sojourn in Florence where he 
spent a month just drawing with New York master artist and Director of the Florence Art Studio, Gary Adcock.   What a 
wonderful opportunity for any artist – thank you John, for sharing your experience with us. 
 
Thursday 30 May: Talk by Christopher Reid on the International Watercolour Society of South Africa:   

The Watercolour Society in South Africa has been resurrected by a 
group of highly motivated individuals and connected with the 
International Watercolour body in the USA and Europe.  Chris will 
be talking on the benefits for watermedia artists the society offers 
and will cover how having a global base helps promote South 
African artists worldwide.   

As a bonus he will also be doing a watercolour demo for us.  

The evening is a must for all waterbased media artists and those oil 
artists amongst us should also pick up a few useful tips from Chris. 

 

 Exhibitions 

Members’ 1 2019: Report Back:
Firstly, congratulations to everyone who sold at this 
first Members’ exhibition.  And well done to everyone 
who entered – remember you have to be there to be 
seen and have a chance of selling.  It was great to see 
so many of our new members exhibiting and selling.   

Special thanks go to Cindie Ah-Ling, the Principal of the 
Peter Clarke Art Centre, for a delightful opening talk.  

And to all of you who helped set up and hang the 
exhibition and helped pack it up on closing day, thank 
you. 

Although not as many sales were achieved as hoped 
for, there are signs that sales are starting to pick up. 

😊

 
Selection Weekend: 3-4 August:  Hope you’re all busy preparing your three masterpieces for judging. 

Members’ 2: 16 August to 5 September are the dates for our next Members’ exhibition. 

113th Annual:  30 September – 10 October have been allocated for our final exhibition of the year which is based on 
entries from the selection weekend.

 

 Winter Workshops 

Saturday 8 June: Oil Landscape Workshop with Tony Durrheim: 
With winter finally taking a hold it’s time to start our winter workshop programme. 

The first one will be an oil landscape workshop with Eastern Cape artist, Tony Durrheim.  
Those of you who attended Tony’s workshop last year will remember the insightful tips 
and techniques he passed on.  By popular request, he has agreed to do a landscape 
workshop on 
8 June. 

The 
workshop 

will be held at the Scout Hall, 2 Greenford 
Road, next to Forries in Newlands.  The cost 
of the workshops remains at R350 and they 
will run from 9.30am to 3.30pm with a break 
for lunch.  SASA will supply the tea and 
biscuits, but please remember to bring your 
own lunch. 

To book please email secretary@sasa-
artists.co.za and you can make your 
payment to SASA Nedbank Constantia 
branch 198765 account 1088006981 - 
please use your name and what you are paying for – ‘name/workshop’ -  as the beneficiary reference. 

mailto:secretary@sasa-artists.co.za
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 Life Drawing 

The Winter Life Drawing sessions will start at the end of June and will run 
every Saturday morning from 29 June to 27 July inclusive. These will again be 
held at the Scout Hall in Newlands, 2 Greenford Road, next to Forries.from 9.30 
– 12.30; you can book your place now by emailing secretary@sasa-
artists.co.za. The cost will be R250 for all sessions or R60 per session.  

There is still plenty of time to book but please be aware that because of space 
limitations, there will be a cut-off of 30 people, so please send an email to 
secretary@sasa-artists.co.za to book.  Payments can be made to SASA 
Nedbank Constantia branch 198765 account number 1088006981 and PLEASE 

use your name and what you are paying for as the beneficiary reference – ‘name/life drawing’ 

 Library 

Carrie Lam, our librarian, opens the library from 17:45 to 18:50 prior to every monthly meeting.  Your membership 
entitles you to take out two items per month.  Remember you will be fined for overdue items -  R20 for a DVD, R10 for 
a book and R5 for magazines.   

If you want to keep an item out for a second month 
there will be no fines levied provided you let the 
librarian know beforehand.  Some popular items will 
only be lent out for a month, for obvious reasons.  Email 
Carrie on carrieart@sinocape.com or alternatively 
email secretary@sasa-artists.co.za and I will pass the 
message on to Carrie. 

This month we will be selling off some of our older 
magazines.  There is quite a selection to choose from so 
come through before the monthly meeting and see 
what’s available.  The sale will be in the drawing room, 
not the library.  Prices are extremely reasonable and 
the money made goes towards purchasing new items 
for the library.

.  

 

 SASA Online Gallery

The SASA gallery gives members the opportunity to get to a wider audience and the cost of having your work included 
in the SASA Gallery will be R250.  This will include the cost of uploading a maximum of five artworks submitted and no 
additional charge will be made for up to five changes during the financial year.  Please remember that the money paid 
towards the gallery goes to promoting the site online.   

For more information and how to get onto the gallery, visit our website at www.sasa-artists.co.za.  You can also email 
Libby Harrison at art@libbyharrison.co.za and she will be happy to assist you with any queries.

 

 Workshops, Classes and Information 

Your 2019 membership card will allow you to claim your 10% discount from the following art shops: Deckle Edge – all 
branches, The Italian Artshop in Rondebosch, Brush and Canvas in Claremont, The Art Shop in Hermanus,  Artland in 
Claremont and Oxford Framing & Art Supplies in Gardens Centre and Blaauwberg.  Also 5% from Art Source in town 
and Creative Arts Atelier in Durbanville.  You will need to present your 2019 membership card when claiming your 
discount.  
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Lyn Northam’s 50 Shades of White Oil Workshop.  One day of fun exploration of value and design, in 4 mini paintings 
in oils, discovering white isn’t really white in the light or shade.  Thursday 20 June 2019,  9:30 am  -  
5:00 pm. Place: Scout Hall, Greenford Road, Newlands, Cost:   R700.  Contact: Lyn Northam FSASA, 
Mobile 072 380 4209, Home  021 715 7554, Email  northamlyn@gmail.com. 

Space is limited, so please respond timeously. If interest is oversubscribed a second workshop will 
be arranged. Details to follow once signed up. 
 

 
You only have two weeks left to complete and enter 
this year’s Hermanus FynArts Tondo Competition.  The 
theme this year is ‘Harmony’   and drop-off points for 
entries are: 
Claremont Library: Thursday 16 May 10:00 – 15:00, 
Bellville Library: Friday 17 May 10:00 – 15:00 

 
If you have any further queries please email Lorna 
Jakins at  artcompetition@hermanusfynarts.co.za.  The 
closing date is 19th May and if you need more 
information and the entry form, go to the website 
www.hermanusfynarts.co.za or contact 
artcompetition@hermanusfynarts.co.za.

 

The fourth rendition of the Sanlam Portrait Award is underway - and this year's first round submissions will be digital - 
making it easier than ever to enter!  Entries have officially opened online (1 May) and will close on 31 May at 23h59. All 
entries will be treated as anonymous and the Top 500 selected entries will be sent to Rust-en-Vrede Gallery for final 
adjudication.  Familiarise yourself with the rules and enter online during the month of May by clicking on the link 
provided - Sanlam Portrait Award 2019. 

 

 How to Critique Yourself 

This letter by Robert Genn was originally published on November 18, 2011 

With all the current running off to get things juried and 
critiqued by others, self-critiquing might seem an 
unpopular sport. It isn’t. The acquired ability to critique 
oneself is the fuse of great art and the silver bullet of 
the pros. While all artists work differently, here are a 
few thoughts: 

Quality develops when the artist and the critic are 
honed into a functioning co-op within the same skull. 
The “ritual” is to pry the artist away from the critic. The 
artist can be flamboyant, egocentric and prejudiced. 
The critic needs to be patient, humble and strict. A split 
personality may be the price you have to pay to see 
your work through fresh, unsullied eyes. The operation 
doesn’t hurt — much. 

 

Divorcing yourself from the preciousness of your efforts 
and seeing your work as it really is takes time and 
mileage. This means “alone time” in your working area. 
I’m sorry, but my observation has been that no quality 
work or strong direction will arise in environments 
where consultants are readily available. 

On the other hand, a valuable ploy is to constantly 
upgrade and rethink standards of excellence, most 
often done through books and other media. This 
doesn’t mean your style will be influenced by the 
exposure, but rather you may improve by association 
with those you admire. “You’re only as good as the 
company you keep,” goes the time-honoured 
expression. The mere act of holding onto great works 
or seeing them in museums magically transfers a sense 
of timelessness and creative soul. Fact is, you will not 
generally improve by misguided  
staring at your own efforts. 

Not surprisingly, when you switch from creation mode 
to critique mode, you tend to lose the magic of 
inspiration and substitute a more pedestrian, 
mechanical approach. A checklist is valuable. In serious 
sobriety you need to write and follow your own list. I 
use a series of varying questions: Meaningful subject? 
Strong patterns? Middle tones? Interlocking 
gradations? General gradations? Echoing shapes? 
Flowing design? Alluring counterpoint? Lost and found? 
Focal point? Big and small? Overall simplicity? Complex 

Twilight of the Gods 
by Robert Genn 
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shapes? Visual depth? Interesting surface? Arial 
perspective? Sophisticated colour? Natural 
believability? What could be? 

think of and look at your work as though it were done 
by your enemy. If you look at it to admire it, you are 
lost.” (Samuel Butler) 

Critical intuition can also be enhanced by minor 
substance abuse. Cigars and Scotch have been 
my traditional choices. Since giving up smoking, 

I’ve begun to note the critical value of alcohol. “In vino 
veritas” (In wine there is truth), said Plato. More 
recently, I’ve been stalking errors by merely putting on 
another hat. Right now I’m using an Australian Akubra 
that makes me feel like an antipodean crocodile 
wrestler. On and off it goes, sometimes several times 
an hour.

 

 Art Classes 

If you would like your name 
added to this list, please email 
secretary@sasa-artists.co.za 

 Marion Langton FSASA offers 
workshops and classes in 
watercolour in the Somerset 

West area.  She can be contacted on 
mlangton@telkomsa.net.  

Lyn Northam FSASA holds her ‘beginner/ get 
back to it’ oil classes at the Newlands Scout Hall 
on Thursday mornings.  Contact her at 
northamlyn@gmail.com 

Wyn Rossouw FSASA offers regular workshops 
and classes in the Bergvliet area specialising in 
drawing.  Her email is wynrossouw@icloud.com.  

Penny Steynor FSASA has watercolour classes 
during the week in her studio in Rondebosch.  
Contact her on steynor@mweb.co.za.  

Laura Wenman SFSASA teaches drawing and oil 
painting technique classes for beginners to 
advanced students from her studio in Parklands.  
Tuesday mornings and Friday afternoons.  
Contact her at laurawenman@gmail.com.  

Elize Bezuidenhout holds regular portrait 
workshops in her studio in Durbanville.  For 
more information and to find out times, contact 
Elize at elize.artist@gmail.com    

Linda Brilleman offers Decorative Painting 
Brushstroke classes in Tableview.  She is an 
Internationally Certified Decorative Painting 
Brushstrokes teacher.  Please contact her on 
lbrilleman01@gmail.com  

Karen Burns has classes on Wednesday 
mornings at the Newlands Scout Hall 
specialising in still life working from life.  You 
can contact her at karenjl@telkomsa.net. 

Glenda Chambers offers both morning and 
evening classes and regular workshops in 
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watercolour and oil in the Blaauwberg area.  You can contact her at gchambers@mweb.co.za. 

Jessie Colman runs Innovative and exciting drawing courses as part of the Bergvliet High School Adult Continuing 
Education Programme.  Details on the website or email Jessie at    colman1@telkomsa.net.  

Joanna Cooke offers classes in all media and a workshop which runs over six weeks where a different mediums are 
explored each week. Students learn the basics of working pencil, charcoal, pastel, watercolour and oils . Beginners and 
more advanced students all welcome; groups limited to 8 people. Contact Jo at jo@art-zone.co.za. 

Rose du Preez offers "acrylic on canvas" art classes from her studio in Plumstead.  Mornings, Tuesday (Beginners) and 
Friday 9.30 am-12.00, Evenings, Monday and Wednesday 7pm-9.30.  Contact Rose at rosemarydupreez@yahoo.com  

Sonja Frenz runs workshops from Creative Arts Atelier in Durbanville.  Contact her on sonjafrenz@gmail.com for more 
information.  

Alyson Guy in the Hermanus area, has weekly art classes on Mondays and Tuesdays from 14h00-17h00 and Tuesday to 
Thursday from 10h00-12h30.  Oil, acrylic, watercolour and pastel are covered.  Contact mag@hermanus.co.za.   

Marcelle Lyons holds oil and watercolour classes, as well as workshops and courses in the Girl Guide Hall, Alma Road, 
Rosebank on Monday mornings.  You can contact her at  marcelle.lyons@gmail.com     

Joanne McGilvray holds sculpture classes in Kalk Bay.  The cost is R600 for 6 x 2-hour sessions, plus the cost of all 
material, firing, etc.  Maximum of 3 pupils per class.  Contact her at 082 443 3116 or joanne.mcgilvray@gmail.com.  

Lynne Menge in the Milnerton area holds regular workshops and classes in acrylic in her studio.  Contact her at 
lynne@adrenalyn.co.za 

Melanie Meyer offers the new form of art class aimed at art skill development and personal growth experience.  Small 
classes.  Kenilworth studio.  Friday and Saturday mornings.  All media from inks to watercolours to oils to pastels and 
more.  Beginners to advanced creatives.  For more info contact Melanie at melanie@melaniemeyer.co.za 

Vicki Norcliffe offers portrait classes Monday mornings with a model.  Please contact her at vickinorcliffeart@gmail.com 

Christopher Reid holds regular workshops and classes in his Hermanus studio, teaching a wide range of subjects such 
as plein air landscapes, portraiture, drawing, and advanced colour theory. Contact him at chris@ReidsArt.com 

Inge Semple holds watercolour classes in the Southern Suburbs.  She also holds regular workshops.  Contact her on 
iicjsemple@mweb.co.za.  

Kim Watermeyer offers general art classes in a studio in Plumstead: including acrylic painting, drawing, linocuts, printing 
etc. Morning & evening classes. Beginners welcome. Contact: kimwatermeyer@gmail.com  

  Advertising Rates 

All money earned from advertising goes towards our Outreach Initiative. 
To advertise in the newsletter or send out an email, the advertising rates for art-related events are: 

Full page R260 
Half page R160 
Third page R130 
Quarter page R110 
Sixth page R 85 

Email rates 
Business or non-members advertising service or goods for profit.  R200 
Members advertising service or goods for profit.  R150 
 
 

 
 

 

We are an affiliate member of the 

South African National Association for the 
Visual Arts (SANAVA) 

 
www.sanava.co.za 
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